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Regular Monthly Meeting
June 13, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on
Thursday, June 13, 2013, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with
Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

. The opening of the Bids for the 2013 Road Resurfacing Project and were as follows

Base Alt
Protech Asphalt $151,007.73 $24,086.17
Shields Asphalt Paving $151,077.68 $47,016.40
East Coast Paving $156,199.00 $20,269.00
Sharon Paving $156,872.32 $26,614.20
Butch & McCree Paving $158,279.20 $24,811.20
Youngblood Paving $159,336.00 $19,304.00
Smith Paving $171,776.00 $62,376.00
Russell Standard $202,582.00 $59,049.00

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the bids and to award to Protech
Asphalt as the apparent low bidder pending engineering review. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by M. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses.
Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Mr, Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.
Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the Fire Tax fund expenses.
Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Mr, Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the Liquid Fuel fund
expenses. Motion carried unanimously.
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Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the corrected PD Acquistion Land
Development Plan contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County
Planning Department. Building construction on Commerce Avenue Lot. Motion Carried all in
favor.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Loss Control Standards Guide as
per Penn Prime. Motion Carried all in favor.

Motion to approve entering into a contract with Olsen and Associates LI.C, for the purpose of
updating the Zoning Ordinance and Comprehensive Plan contingent upon solicitor review.
Motion carried unanimously.

Public Comment:

Mr. Dave Wagner, Old Butler Road, stated that there is a storm water issues in the area near his
home. Solicitor Perrotta stated that if the township cannot go onto private property and take
action. If a dangerous condition exists it will be reviewed through the storm water and zoning
ordinances. Mr. Petrotta stated that he is willing to meet privately to discuss the issue.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked if the Savannah Road paving project would be milled first
before resurfacing. Gregg DelPrincipe, Township engineer explained that ideally milling would

be best but it would be cost prohibitive to do so.

Mr. Ken Langford, Shenango Greens, wished to thank Mr. Albertini and John Kreuger for the
assistance they provided with the annual garage sale and the EMA information.

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, asked if the sirens still are sounded during a
tornado warning. Mr. Herman stated that they are not at this time.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr, Riley to adjourn. Motion carried,



